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UNITED STATES OF AMERICA 
BEFORE THE 

FEDERAL ENERGY REGULATORY COMMISSION 
 

North American Electric Reliability 
Corporation 

) 
) 

Docket No. RR22-2-000 

 
MOTION FOR EXTENSION OF COMPLIANCE FILING DEADLINE OF THE NORTH 
AMERICAN ELECTRIC RELIABILITY CORPORATION AND NORTHEAST POWER 

COORDINATING COUNCIL, INC. IN RESPONSE TO ORDER CONDITIONALLY 
APPROVING AMENDMENTS TO THE BYLAWS OF NORTHEAST POWER 

COORDINATING COUNCIL, INC. 
 

 
Pursuant to Rules 212 and 2008 of the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission’s 

(“Commission”) Rules of Practice and Procedure,1 the North American Electric Reliability 

Corporation (“NERC”) and Northeast Power Coordinating Council, Inc. (“NPCC”) respectfully 

request Commission approval of a 30-day extension of the deadline to submit the compliance filing 

required by the Commission’s July 8 order in the above-caption proceeding conditionally 

approving amendments to the NPCC Bylaws (the “Bylaws”).2 Extending the deadline would 

provide NERC and NPCC sufficient time to obtain the necessary approvals from the NPCC Board 

of Directors, NPCC members, and the NERC Board of Trustees. 

On March 11, 2022, NERC and NPCC submitted a joint petition, pursuant to section 

215(e)(4) of the Federal Power Act (“FPA”) and section 39.10 (2021) of the Commission’s 

regulations, requesting that the Commission approve revisions to the NPCC bylaws.  In its July 8 

order, the Commission accepted certain proposed revisions and directed petitioners to submit a 

compliance filing related to two of the proposed bylaw revisions within 60 days of the date of the 

order (i.e., September 6, 2022). 

                                                 
1  18 C.F.R. §§385.212 and 385.2008. 
2  Order Conditionally Approving Regional Entity Bylaws, 180 FERC ¶ 61,016 (2022). 
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NPCC has already begun the process of revising its bylaws in accordance with the 

Commission’s Order. Nevertheless, to ensure NPCC has sufficient time to complete all of the 

procedural steps necessary to revise its bylaws, NERC and NPCC are seeking an additional 30 

days to submit the compliance filing. To revise its bylaws, NPCC’s procedures require approvals 

from its Corporate Governance and Nominating Committee (“CGNC”), Board of Directors, and 

its membership prior to sending to the NERC Board of Trustees and the Commission for approval.  

An additional 30 days would help accommodate the time needed to obtain these necessary 

approvals prior to submitting for FERC approval. 

For the foregoing reasons, NERC and NPCC respectfully request that the Commission 

approve the requested 30-day extension to submit the compliance filing. 

Respectfully submitted, 
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New York, New York 10018 
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/s/ Shamai Elstein 
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North American Electric Reliability 
Corporation 
1400 H St., NW, Suite 410 
Washington, DC 20005 
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Dated: July 29, 2022 


